

City of Sydney Town Hall House 456 Kent Street Sydney NSW 2000 +61 2 9265 9333 council@cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au GPO Box 1591 Sydney NSW 2001 cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au

1 September 2021

Our Ref: OLM2021/004009-01

Rachael Wong Chief Executive Officer Women's Forum Australia

By email: rachael.wong@womensforumaustralia.org

Dear Ms Wong,

## **Feminist Legal Clinic**

Thank you for your support of the Feminist Legal Clinic.

Each year, the City of Sydney coordinates an annual performance review with Accommodation Grants Program recipients to review their performance against the criteria in their lease or licence agreements.

In 2020, the annual review found the Feminist Legal Clinic did not fully meet its performance criteria or conditions of its licence. The City worked with the Clinic over 12 months to assist it in meeting its performance criteria.

The 2021 annual performance review found that this situation had not changed. Unfortunately, the Clinic had again not satisfactorily met the Accommodation Grants Program general performance criteria over the past 12 months.

The City worked with the Feminist Legal Clinic to implement the decision of Council to end their tenancy.

Yours sincerely

**Monica Barone** 

Chief Executive Officer

P.M. Barone